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Lent 2020Lent 2020Lent 2020Lent 2020    
Seeing God 

“The first Chris�ans observed with great devo�on the days of our Lord's passion and resurrec�on, 

and it became the custom of the Church to prepare for them by a season of penitence and fas�ng. 

This season of Lent provided a �me in which converts to the faith were prepared for Holy Bap�sm. 

It was also a �me when those who, because of notorious sins, had been separated from the body of 

the faithful were reconciled by penitence and forgiveness, and restored to the fellowship of the 

Church. Thereby, the whole congrega�on was put in mind of the message of pardon and absolu�on 

set forth in the Gospel of our Savior, and of the need which all Chris�ans con�nually have to renew 

their repentance and faith.” (The Book of Common Prayer Page 264)  

Ash Wednesday Services 

February 26 

 

7:00 - 9:00 AM  
“Ashes to Go” will be available in the St. 

Michael’s Parking Lot. You may stay in your 

car to receive the imposi�on of ashes.  

 

12:00 PM 
Imposi�on of Ashes & Holy Eucharist 

 

7:00 PM 

Imposi�on of Ashes & Holy Eucharist 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

February 25, 5:30 - 7:00 PM  

St. Mary’s Hall 
 

Join us for an evening of fellowship before the 

season of Lent begins. The men of St. Michael’s 

will be our cooks so come hungry and bring a 

friend.  This is a great event for all ages!  Let us 

know you are coming by signing up online.  Go to: 

www.stmikeschurch.com >  Login > Episcopal > 

Electronic Sign-ups > “Shrove Tuesday Pancake 

Supper”.  You can also call the church office at 

719-598-3244.   Interested in helping? Call John 

Watkins 719-266-0573.  

 

Why do we call it Shrove Tuesday? “Shrove” 

comes from the old word ‘shriving’, which means 

to listen to someone’s sins and forgive them. In 

England, Chris�ans would go to church on Shrove 

Tuesday to confess their sins before Lent began.  

 

Have palms from last year? Bring them with you 

to the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper and we 

will burn them and use them on Ash Wednesday.  
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Lenten Soup Suppers  

Wednesdays,  6:00 PM 

St. Mary’s Hall 

Adult Confirma8on Classes   
Interested in Confirma�on or Recep�on into 

the Episcopal Church? We have seven classes 

focusing on what it means to be a disciple of 

Jesus – the Episcopal way.   This year we will 

have the classes on Sunday aCer the 10:30 AM 

service. Classes will start around 12:00 PM in 

the Conference Room located in the Church 

offices.  Bring a brown bag lunch.  The dates 

for the classes will be:  March 1, March 8, 

March 22, March 29, April 19, April 26, and 

May 3.  The Regional Confirma�on service will 

be Saturday, May 16
th

 here at St. Michael’s.   If 

you have any ques�ons or would like to sign 

up, please email Rev. Judi  

jsato@stmikeschurch.com  

Sundays in Lent “Seeing God”  

Adult Forum, St. Mary’s Hall 

The Rev. Ma= Holcombe 

9:15 - 10:15 AM  
 

Sundays during Lent, The Reverend MaG will in-

vite you see God through a new lens. Have you 

ever had a problem finding God or seeing God?   

If so, this five-week class will help you see God 

and develop new tools for finding God in the 

ordinary and extraordinary.  Each week we will 

explore the different places we see God and in 

turn, where we experience God and God  

experiences us.  

 

March 1 - Seeing God in Scripture 

March 8 - Seeing God in World Religions 

March 15 - Seeing God in Crea�on 

March 22 - Seeing God in Prayer  

March 29 - Seeing God in Each Other  

Each Wednesday during Lent you are invited 

to join Reverend MaG & Reverend Judi for a 

�me of fellowship and educa�on to help feed 

and sustain you on your Lenten journey.  This 

season of Lent we will have an “Experi-Lent” 

focusing weekly on different spiritual prac�ces 

to nurture, grow, and sustain your faith. We 

will examine ancient prac�ces used by Chris-

�ans around the world and experiment with 

more contemporary and modern spiritual 

prac�ces.  Bring a pot of soup to share, invite 

a friend, and let us know you are coming by 

signing up online or at the computers in the 

gathering area. You can also call the church 

office 719-598-3244 to let us know you are 

coming.    

Wednesday, March 4th 

Wednesday, March 11th 

Wednesday, March 18th 

Wednesday, March 25th 

A note about Ashes to Go 
 

Back in 2007 an Episcopal Priest in Chica-

go offered “Ashes to Go” at a commuter 

rail plaKorm and is now an interna�onal 

movement. Thousands of churches across 

the globe offer Ashes to Go as a form of 

evangelism, hospitality, and as an out-

ward and visible sign of God’s love.   

 

Instead of the 7:00 AM Ash Wednesday 

Liturgy, St. Michael’s will be offering Ash-

es to Go in the parking lot from 7:00 - 9:00 

AM. You will be encouraged to follow the 

Ashes to Go signs in the parking lot and 

Reverend MaG or Reverend Judi will ap-

proach your car, ask you to put the car in 

park, do the imposi�on of ashes, and offer 

you a prayer card. We will also have our 

normal 12:00 PM and 7:00 PM Worship 

Services on Ash Wednesday in the church.  
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Children & Youth Ministry 

Adventures with God Sunday School 

Sundays 9:15 - 10:15 AM • Various Classrooms (Lower Level)  

Wonderful, well trained and commiGed adult leaders invite children and youth into an ever-deepening rela�on-

ship with God. Join us any�me. Lessons are always open to newcomers and visitors. For more informa�on con-

tact Joe HaMck at joehaMck@stmikeschurch.com.  

Mulan Movie Ou8ng 

Friday, March 27 

Family friendly ou�ng to see Mulan. Tickets will be 

available for pre-purchase star�ng March 8 and end-

ing March 20. For more informa�on contact Joe 

HaMck at joehaMck@stmikeschurch.com  

 

 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunday, April 12 

9:15 AM  

Easter morning we will have our annual Easter Egg 

Hunt between the two services. All children Grade 5 

and under are invited to hunt eggs. Middle and High 

Schoolers will help hide the eggs.  We will gather at 

9:15 for instruc�ons and then hunt for eggs. Don’t for-

get to bring your Easter basket.  

 

EGG HUNT DONATIONS NEEDED:  Candy dona-

�ons are needed for our annual egg hunt. Drop off a 

bag a peanut free candy to the church office before 

April 8.   

Spring Quest  

Diocesan Retreat for Youth 

March 13 - 15   

Fron8er Ranch near Buena Vista 

This amazing event invites middle school and high 

school youth to go for a weekend away to experience 

their faith in interes�ng new ways. Powerful speak-

ers, community building ac�vi�es and small group 

�me encourages youth to explore, ask ques�ons and 

dive into the theme for the weekend so they will 

grow individually and corporately as members of the 

church. Signup on the diocesan website. hGps://

episcopalcolorado.org/ or contact Joe HaMck at 

joehaMck@stmikeschurch.com for a discounted price 

for the weekend. This year Spring Quest will  

focus on an “Awakened Heart” theme.  

Children & Family Events Youth Events 
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Youth Ministry - MY Group 

St. Michael’s Middle School and High School Youth 

are now known as Mike’s Youth Group – MY Group. 

During Lent we have Sunday mee�ngs from 9:15 -

10:15 AM where we come together to worship God 

and understand more deeply our rela�onship with 

God. This Lent we will emphasize a personal devo�on 

for each youth. For more informa�on contact 

joehaMck@stmikeschurch.com  

Movie Event  

Jesus Christ Superstar   

Friday, March 20 

6:30 - 9:00 PM  

Middle & High School 

We will gather to watch Jesus Christ Superstar on the 

biggest screen we have. Popcorn and excellent 

snacks will accompany the viewing and we will wrap 

with a 30 minute discussion of the elements of the 

film. This movie is a 70’s classic with music from  

Andrew Lloyd Webber and Tim Rice. It is the story of 

the passion of Christ.  All middle school and high 

school youth are welcome. Invite friends for this ex-

cellent event! For more informa�on contact 

JoeHaMck@StMikesChurch.com 

Youth Events 

Egg Stuffing  

Wednesday, April 8 

4:00 - 7:00 PM  

Middle & High School 

The Egg Hunt is Sunday, April 12 but help is need-

ed to stuff all the eggs. All Middle & High School 

Students are invited to come from all or some of 

the �me to help. This is a great service project 

opportunity for youth. For more informa�on con-

tact Joe HaMck at joehaMck@stmikeschurch.com 

Want to make a difference? 

Middle & High School Leader Invite 

We are currently looking for a few more middle 

and high schools leaders who 1) like to have fun 

2) are good listeners  3) like to have fun 4) want 

to make a difference 5 ) like to have fun!  

If you are interested in helping out with Sunday 

School or MY Group, contact Joe HaMck or  

Reverend MaG Holcombe to learn more. We 

have some amazingly giCed middle and high 

schools who are looking to deepen their rela-

�onship with God, one another, and the adults 

who are invested in their faith and future. Join 

us as we dream and plan for the future!  
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Wednesday Walkers 

9:15 AM  

The Wednesday Walkers group meets most weeks 

at 9:15 AM.  If you are new to the Wednesday 

Walker group, please contact Peggy Toldy to be 

added to the e-mail distribu�on list, 

toldyme@aol.com, (home) 719-481-6166 or (cell) 

719-237- 3161 

Women Who Read   

Thursday, March 19 6:30 PM 

The book we are currently 

reading  is Before We Were 

Yours by Lisa Wingate.  We 

will meet to discuss and fel-

lowship on March 19th, at 

6:30 pm at the home of Kate 

Stricklan, 4490 Kashmire 

Drive, 80920.  Kate’s phone is 

719-360-6612.   

 

Please sign up on the computer in the gathering 

area or email Micki micki.rice@yahoo.com.  Our 

book for May is The 

 

Young Families Dinner Club 
 

Do you enjoy good food? Good company? Quality 

adult conversa�ons? Consider joining the St. 

Michael’s Young Families Dinner Group. We meet 

monthly throughout the school year at rota�ng 

homes to break bread and build fellowship.  For 

further ques�ons and to join the group, contact 

Kate Stricklan 719-360-6612. 

Fellowship 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

February 25, 5:30 - 7:00 PM  

St. Mary’s Hall 
 

Join us for an evening of fellowship before the 

season of Lent begins. The men of St. Michael’s 

will be our cooks so come hungry and bring a 

friend.  This is a great event for all ages! Read 

more about this event on Page 2.   

Celebra8on of New Ministry 

Thursday, March 5 

5:00 PM 

 

We are excited to welcome Bishop Kym Lucas, 

Bishop of the Diocese of Colorado, and special 

guests as we celebrate the new ministry of The 

Reverend MaG Holcombe. MaG is the eighth rec-

tor of St. Michael’s the Archangel Episcopal 

Church since being founded in 1957.  Childcare 

will be available and all are requested to RSVP for 

dinner provided by the BBQ Guild.  Call the church 

office at 719-598-3244 to reserve a seat for din-

ner.   
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Update on WWII Avia8on Docent Tour  
775 Avia�on Way, Colorado Springs, CO 80916 

Thursday, February 20th at 10:00 am. Please arrive by 9:45 am to 

register and pay the $12 entrance fee. ACer the tour we have a res-

erva�on for lunch at Rock BoGom Brewery (3316 Cinema Point). 

Sign up on the e-kiosk. Contact Diane Dennison with ques�ons. 

ddennison.dd@gmail.com or 719-661-9095.  

Wreaths Across America -  

December 19, 2020 at 12:00 PM 

Air Force Academy 12:00 PM to Remember the Fallen...Honor those who 

serve...Teach our children the Value of Freedom.  Parishioners and friends 

of all ages are encouraged to par�cipate.  

A special announcement for upcoming SMASH EVENTS 

Keep an eye out for developing details in upcoming bulle�ns and newsleGers. 

We are looking for one other event for 2020, so if you have any sugges�ons,  please contact 

Diane Dennison,  ddennison.dd@gmail.com or 719-661-9095. 

Men's Saturday Fellowship   

2nd and 4th Saturday of the Month  

From September through May all men are welcome to join us for 8:00 AM Eucharist followed by fellowship, 

conversa�on, and light fare.  Gather in St. Francis Hall, Lower Level.  Contact Jim Dennison for more infor-

ma�on: jdplomoglf@gmail.com or 719-373-0026    

Olympic Museum - COMING SOON …  

Tour of the New Olympics Museum - This is supposed to open in spring 

2020.  As soon as we have definite info, a docent tour will be ar-

ranged. Keep an eye out in the weekly bulle�n for an announcement.  

SMASH  ● (Saint Michael’s Ac8ve Seniors Happenings) 

Fellowship 
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Musings from our Missionary: Emily Darling 
Emily Darling is a parishioner of St. Michael’s and as a community are suppor)ng Emily as she follows God.  

February 6, 2020 

Dear St. Michael’s, 

I have arrived in Kilima�nde, Tanzania! It was a long, arduous 

journey of travel. It was about twenty five hours of flying �me 

that only included about four and a half hours of layovers. Once 

I arrived in Dar es Salaam on Monday night, I was picked up at 

the airport by the manager of St. John’s Place, Rev. Canon Lucas 

Ngassa. It is called St. John’s Place because it incorporates three 

different schools in one, the primary school where I will be 

volunteering, a seminary school and a Bible college. I arrived in 

Dar es Salaam at 10:00 pm local �me so aCer geMng my VISA 

and clearing Customs Canon Ngassa and I headed to a hotel to 

stay the night. The next day at 7:00 am, we boarded a bus to 

take us on the 10+ hour journey to Kilima�nde. ACer all that 

traveling, the lower half of my body was sore.  

 

I have now been in Kilima�nde for over a week and I am 

learning a lot. I am star�ng to get the Swahili gree�ngs and 

I have been offered Swahili lessons with one of the 

teachers here, her name is Happiness. I am looking forward 

to being able to communicate easier with those around me 

as only the diocesan staff and the teachers at the school 

speak English.  

 

I had about five days to get seGled into living in Tanzania 

before I started teaching. I stayed the night in Manyoni, 

where the diocese is headquartered, with another 

volunteer from Germany. Her name is Julia and she is 

eighteen.  Julia came to volunteer for about three months 

and she arrived at the beginning of January. I was able to spend the morning with her at the kindergarten 

that is on the diocesan grounds and started to get a feel for teaching in Tanzania. It was a lot like teaching in 

the US, but also very different too.  

 

I started teaching at St. John’s Primary School on Monday, February 3rd. I have a class of seven Standard II 

pupils, which is equivalent in age to 2nd grade in the US. I cannot believe that I have my own classroom and 

pupils, they don’t call them students here. It is surreal to me. However, the teacher gene that had been 

passed down for many genera�ons on both sides of my family is really geMng flexed and is manifes�ng so 

much joy! Even with only seven it is a lot of work. I am s�ll trying to navigate how and what they teach here. 

Right now, we are working on capital leGers in English and it is really difficult for the kids to grasp. The 

internet can be a liGle sketchy with connec�vity so I will do my best to post regular updates to my blog. You 

are welcome to check it out at emilyaggirl.wix.com/forgodsoloved.   Below are pictures from the front porch 

of the volunteer house I am staying in.   

Thank you for all of you prayers!   

In Peace from Tanzania, Emily Darling 
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Pantry Needs at Mercy’s Gate 

Cri8cal Items: Tuna, Chunky Soups, Milk (shelf sta-

ble, powdered, etc., and Hot Cereal.  

Non-food items: Toothpaste, Toothbrushes, Sham-

poo/Condi�oner. 

When you shop for your own needs and those of 

your family, consider adding one or two items to 

help restock the Mercy’s Gate Food Pantry. Place 

donated items in the collec�on cage or liGle red 

wagon in the Gathering Area.  Your con�nued sup-

port is a blessing for those in need in El Paso Coun-

ty.   Jim Moore, St. Michael’s Liaison 719-464-7143. 

Christmas at The Lord's Dinner 

First of all, thank you all for buying blankets for these 

guests at the December Lord's Dinner at Sacred Heart 

on the West Side of Colorado Springs. It never fails to 

amaze those who aGend our meals, that someone 

they didn't even know, purchased a blanket especially 

for them!  Our turnout for the dinner in December 

was around 90 people, and thanks to the budget for 

this meal, we were able to feed them a hearty meal, 

and had give-away items for them, ranging from 

washcloth angels on our Christmas Tree, to hats, 

gloves, and miGens for women and children, to work 

gloves and liners for men. We gave away a thick pair 

of acrylic boot socks to every adult, to keep their feet 

warm and dry, children had giC bags with toys espe-

cially chosen for their age, and the adults picked their 

own giC from a table with Dollar Tree items. Everyone 

received hot chocolate mix, toiletries, canned ravioli, 

and other food items as well. Our guests were given a 

bag with tealight candles to light on Christmas Eve, as 

a reminder of the giC of Light that came into the 

world on that night, so many years ago. Pine Creek 

Student Council was there to prepare and serve the 

meal and serve our guests in any way that they could. 

Thank you Carras Callihan and Student Council for the 

giC of your �me and hard work! Thanks to all the oth-

er volunteers, as well, throughout the year, who make 

this ministry work in a joyful way, month aCer month. 

If you would like to join us, by hos�ng a meal, or help-

ing out with Give-Aways, feel free to contact Diane 

Verlinde, 719-527-0293 or Patrick or Marianne Jen-

kins, marianneljenkins@gmail.com. 

Candles and Cans … Baby, it's cold outside! 

We seem to be having quite the fall and winter, with lots of snow and cold temperatures. Please remember 

those living outside by giving your used candles of any variety or size and metal coffee cans (Don Francisco has 

a 12 oz can that is perfect!) or other metal food cans (26-30 oz size) to the Cans and Candles Ministry at St. 

Michael's. Mabel Turner melts the wax, pours it into the cans, and adds a wick. These are prized possessions 

for those that are not able to sleep indoors. Thank you, Marilyn Wright for star�ng this ministry and your many 

years of work that enabled our friends living outside to have heat, light, and a way to heat up food.  Please 

place your candles and/or cans in the rubber maid tubs, labeled “Candles and Cans” by the church offices.  

Outreach 



 

10 

 

Music Notes to Enrich our Worship:   

The Psalms in Worship, Part 1 
(Adapted from All Things Necessary: A Prac)cal Guide for Episcopal Church Musi-

cians, and contributed by Rob Carefoot, Organist and Choir Director) 
 

The word psalm is derived from the Greek psalmos, literally meaning “the twanging of a harp,'' and psallein, 

meaning ''to pluck, play a stringed instrument''; eventually the word psalm came to mean "a song, a sacred 

song, or hymn.''  References to stringed instruments such as the harp and lyre throughout the Psalter indi-

cate that the psalms might have been intended to be accompanied by a stringed instrument. 

A psalm is one of 150 Hebrew poems that cons�tute the Book of Psalms, also known as the Psalter.  

Informa�on about the Psalter may be found in the BCP on pp. 582-584; the Psalter begins on p. 585.   

   A History of Psalms in the Church 

Psalms are the hymns of the Hebrew people and were included in daily prayers. At Jerusalem, temple wor-

ship marked the day liturgically with morning and evening sacrifices and services of psalms and prayers at 9 

am and 3 pm.  In Jewish tradi�on, psalms were oCen sung from the steps in front of the temple, a public per-

formance intended to teach, encourage, and connect with the people. The Levites (the tribe specially dedi-

cated to the priesthood and to music and worship) had the privilege of singing the psalms and playing instru-

ments from the steps of King Solomon's temple. 

While many people believe that David wrote almost half of the psalms, there were other authors. The oldest 

psalms were wriGen by Moses (ca. 1300 B.C.) and include the Song of Moses, a song of triumph aCer crossing 

the Red Sea (Exodus 15:1-15), and a song of exhorta�on in Deuteronomy, chapters 32-33. Moses is also the 

author of Psalm 90, a song of prayer and reflec�on. Psalm texts taught moral values, expressed praise and 

thanksgiving, suffering and lament, and even ar�culated the coming of the Messiah.  As early as the second 

century, Chris�ans marked the day with morning and evening services. The morning service, imita�ng the 

Jewish tradi�on of psalms and prayers, consisted of psalmody, can�cles, prayers, and reading of Scripture. 

The evening service also included psalmody and prayers, readings, and a blessing of the light, some�mes as-

sociated with an agape meal.   

The Psalter has been included in every prayer book of the Anglican Communion from 1549 to the current 

books. Miles Coverdale translated the psalms not from the original Hebrew, but from the La�n transla�on of 

the Greek transla�on from the Hebrew for the Great Bible of  1539-1541. The Psalter of The Book of Com-

mon Prayer is in the "spirit of Coverdale'' and is a more complete revision of that begun in the 1928 Ameri-

can prayer book.  

Psalms are included in almost every rite in The Book of Common Prayer. Psalms have been in use in the ser-

vices of Holy Eucharist since the fourth century, par�cularly used at the entrance rite, aCer readings, offerto-

ry, and communion.   Some psalms have become central to our worship lives, par�cularly: 

   · Psalm 51 on Ash Wednesday: "Have mercy on me, O God..." 

   · Psalm 22 on Good Friday: "My God, my God, why have you forsaken me?”  

   · Psalm 23, recited so oCen at funerals: "The Lord is my shepherd; I shall not be in want." 

   · Psalm 103: “Bless the Lord, O my soul, and all that is within me, bless his holy Name.'' 

   · Psalm 121: "I liC up my eyes to the hills, from where is my help to come?'' 

   · Psalm 139: "Lord, you have searched me out and known me; you discern my thoughts from afar.'' 

    · Psalm 150: "Hallelujah! Praise God in his holy temple; praise him in the firmament of his power.''   

The Psalms are par�cularly effec�ve when recited an�phonally by alterna�ng half-verse.  In Part 2 of this se-

ries we will examine par�cular methods or styles of singing and reading the Psalms in public worship.   

Stay tuned!  - Rob Carefoot  
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Candidate Contempla8ons 
 

Gree�ngs St. Mike’s, 

   This year is star�ng off with such hope and wonder for us as a loving faith community.  The wai�ng is 

over because on February 2, we joined hands and hearts to welcome MaG, Alicia, Allie, Anderson, and Archie 

into our church family.  There is the hope for all the exci�ng new endeavors that are to come this year.  There 

is the wonder of how the Spirit of God will move us to keep the work of Christmas alive and ac�ve as we en-

counter opportuni�es to follow the Way of Love.   

Being the hands and feet of Christ is not always easy or without challenge.  Just as Jesus called his dis-

ciples to join him, he is s�ll calling us today.  Some�mes stepping willingly into that call is uncomfortable and 

challenging, but it can also be a joyous and fulfilling journey of a life�me.  Throughout scripture God says, that 

He is always with us and to not be afraid.  Toward the end of February, we will witness and par�cipate in the 

bap�sm of quite a large group of candidates. What a joyous occasion, not only for those being bap�zed, but 

for us who will renew our own bap�smal covenant.  As we par�cipate with the newly bap�zed, let us renew 

our covenant to be proac�ve in the Way of Love throughout 2020.  Let us together “make music in the heart.”  

I want to thank you all for your prayers over these months of my journey toward ordina�on to the Di-

aconate.  I wanted to give you an update on where I am currently in the process.  In November, I met with the 

Standing CommiGee for an interview.  I felt so surrounded by all your prayers during that stressful encounter.  

This was really the final  large hurdle.  Once I received the leGer from Bishop Kym and the Standing CommiGee 

admiMng me to Candidacy for Holy Orders, then the Vestry at St. Michael’s had to send in their documents.  I 

completed the forma�on educa�onal modules in December, and this was confirmed by the Board of Examin-

ing Chaplains.  From February through May, there will be addi�onal trainings and retreats.  With God’s help, I 

will be ordained on June 20, 2020 at St. John’s Cathedral in Denver.  It is set for 10:00 am.  I hope to see many 

of my St. Michael’s family there.  Again, I thank Lonnie, my children, my extended family, and all of St. 

Michael’s for your prayers, support, and love throughout this holy journey.  Because of everyone who has 

walked this journey with me, I have constantly felt liCed-up into the Love of God, the Light of Christ, and the 

Leading of the Holy Spirit.  I am truly humbled by this calling to serve Christ’s Church through this ministry as a 

deacon. 

ACer my sermon, several people asked for the poem that I recited, so here it is:  

“The Work of Christmas” by Howard Thurman. 

When the song of the angels is s�lled, 

when the star in the sky is gone, 

when the kings and princes are home, 

when the shepherds are back with their flocks, 

the work of Christmas begins: 

to find the lost, 

to heal the broken, 

to feed the hungry, 

to release the prisoner, 

to rebuild the na�ons, 

to bring peace among the people, 

to make music in the heart. 

Many Blessings, 

       Debbie Womack 
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Financial Peace University 

Tuesday, March 3   

6:30 - 8:00 PM 
Join Lesley Priest on a  journey to Financial 

Peace!  This course will show you a clear and 

uncomplicated path to take control your mon-

ey, eliminate debt, and build wealth.  If you 

would like to take advantage of this wonderful 

opportunity or have further ques�ons, please 

contact FPU Coordinator, Lesley Priest, 719-

313-9111 or pikebob@aol.com.  Register 

online at:  fpu.com/1110994 

Dates:  Tuesday evenings from March 3 to 

April 28th 

 

For more 

informa�on contact Edwina Burdekin at 

eaburdekin@gmail.com or  

719-591-6837.  

Scout Sunday 

March 1, 10:30 AM  
St. Michaels will celebrate Scout Sunday and 

founding of the Boy Scouts of America (now 

Scouts BSA) on March 1st at the 10:30 am ser-

vice. Come congratulate Troop 66's latest Eagle 

Scouts, and help honor those who have given 

so much to scou�ng in our community. All 

scouts and scouters are welcome to aGend in 

uniform. There will also be a special presenta-

�on of the St. George’s Medal to Neil PeM-

grew.   

The Flower Guild  
* Vases Needed * 
The Flower Guild in need of small to medium 

size vases that can be used to take the altar 

flowers and create smaller bouquets. These 

smaller bouquets will be taken to those in the 

hospital and shut-ins on a weekly basis. If you 

have any vases taking up space in your home 

that you would like to dispose of, St. Michael’s 

will gladly take them. Please placed vases in the 

Sacristy to the leC of the altar or drop them off 

at the church offices.  Contact Diane Dennison 

at 719-661-9095  

New and Noteworthy  

Deadline for Next Archangel  
Please email all ar8cles by March 22 to  

communica8ons@stmikeschurch.com 
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March 1 

Jim Dennison 

 

March 2 

Al Creely 

 

March 3 

Russell Howell 

Ka�e Trevillian 

Pete Wilson 

 

March 5 

Larry Hinkin 

Doug Swanson 

 

March 6 

Kristy Callihan 

BriGany Pachter 

Jackson Sears 

 

March 8 

Don Anderson 

 

March 9 

Nita Baranowski 

Sibyl Walters 

 

March 10 

Donald Bryant 

Ron Chernak 

Eloise McDaniel 

 

March 12 

Leni Colvard 

Charlie Fasterling 

 

March 13 

Cole Callihan 

Jody Thome 

 

March 14 

JoAnn Dobson 

Marianne Jenkins 

Michele NesbiG 

March 16 

Leslie Darling 

Danny Raider 

March 17 

Linda Clark 

 

March 18 

Juliet Newcomer 

 

March 19 

Phil McDaniel 

 

March 20 

Thomas Stoller 

Marilyn Wright 

 

March 21 

ScoG Callihan 

 

March 22 

Betsy Brandt 

Rev. Judi Sato 

 

Birthdays in March  
March 24 

Karen Stubbs 

 

March 25 

Ethel Simpson 

March 28 

Charlene Butson 

Carolyn Cumby 

Emily McElyea 

 

March 30 

John Clark 

Time Niemeyer 

Molly Sutherlin 

 

 

Anniversaries  

March 1 

Donald and Lania Bryant 

 

March 5 

Richard and Kelsey Mason 

 

March 31 

Greg and Marcy Capell 

*If your birthday or anniversary was not listed here, please  

e-mail  linda@stmikeschurch.com, to be added to the database. 
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Contact Us

How can I find out if the church is 

closed due to inclement weather? 

St. Michael’s does our best to no�fy you in the 

event that the church will be closed due to in-

clement weather.  When District 20 (D20) Clos-

es schools, St. Michael’s will also be closed. 

When the office is closed all regularly sched-

uled events will be cancelled. Your safety is im-

portant to us and in the event you are worried 

about driving, please stay home and off the 

roads.  When the weather forces us to close we 

will do the following:  

• Post a no�ce on St. Michael’s Facebook page. 

• Post a no�ce on St. Michael’s Instagram. 

• Send out a parish wide email.  

• Post an update on our website home page.  

 

Are you not receiving our e-mail blasts?  

Please go to the home page of our website 

(stmikeschurch.com) and scroll down towards 

the boGom.  It says “Stay Informed and In 

Touch”.  Fill that out the form to be added to 

the email list.  

The Valen�ne’s Day Pasta Potluck was a huge success and a 

beau�ful evening! Thank you to all who aGended, all who 

helped out, and to Dan and Beverly Raider for hos�ng.   

Valen8ne’s Day Pasta Potluck 
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Service Participants - March 2020 

  March 1 March 8 March 15 March 22 March 29 

  8AM 8AM 8AM 8AM  

Greeters Denny Hoban     

  Mary Anne Sehorn     

Ushers Betty Bullard  Betty Bullard   

  Kristy Callihan     

Chalice Rich Page Ann Whitlock Nita Huelf Patricia Nielsen Ann Whitlock 

  Barry Oswell   Ann Whitlock  

1st Reader Linda Page Jim Moore Patricia Nielsen Bill Oliver  

2nd Reader   Charlie Brown    

Intercessor Dean Logemann    Jim Moore 

Acolyte Server      

Acolyte Crucifer      

Acolyte Torch      

      

Coffee Vicki Logemann Denny Hoban Sue Wiseman   

   Mary Anne Sehorn    

  10:30AM 10:30AM 10:30AM 10:30AM  

Greeters Boy Scout     

  Boy Scout     

Ushers Boy Scout Micki Rice Micki Rice Micki Rice  

  Boy Scout     

 Boy Scout     

 Boy Scout     

Chalice John Gould Karen Hinkin John Gould  John Gould 

  Lee Rasi  Karen Hinkin   

  Rhona Fletcher     

 Karen Hinkin     

1st Reader John Gould Jennifer Wandfluh Kristy Callihan Jennifer Wandfluh John Gould 

2nd Reader  Boy Scout Barbara Pinckney Karen Hinkin   

Intercessor Rhona Fletcher Karen Hinkin John Gould Barbara Pinckney  

Acolyte Server      

Acolyte Crucifer Benton Wandfluh     

Acolyte Banner      

Acolyte Torch      

       

Coffee Gavin Wandfluh  Jennifer Wandfluh  Jennifer Wandfluh 

LEV 

Rhona Fletcher 

visiting Clare 

Greenlee and 

Barbara Kean 

John Gould visiting the 

Grahams 

John Gould visiting 

Clare Greenlee and 

Barbara Kean 

John Gould Ralph & 

MaryLou Perry 

LEV Luncheon 

 

Debbie Womack 

visiting Milly Stolz 

Lee Rasi visiting Ralph 

and MaryLou Perry 

Nydia Segal visiting Milly 

Stolz 

 LEV Luncheon 

 

Nydia Segal visiting 

Brent and Molly 

Parker 

 Jim and Diane Dennison 

visiting Brent and Molly 

Parker 

 LEV Luncheon 

Deposit Cindy Carr Betty Bullard Bruce Hutchison John Gould John Watkins 

  Charlie Fasterling Sally Creely Rod Sato Rick Couch Dean Logemann 

Sacristan Debbie Swanson Charles Brown Jane Hammond Susan Futey Patricia Nielsen 

Altar Guild Emily McMorran Patricia Nielsen Diane Dennison Susan Maltby Emily McMorran 

  Gaile Combs Darlene Beall Cindy Broin Susan Futey Gaile Combs 

 Leslie Darling Laura Johnson Jinn Birkes Terry Marquart Leslie Darling 

  Ann Whitlock Charlotte Mapes Sue Bessette Dorothy Scott Ann Whitlock 

   Sue Hartley Beverly Raider   

 Lent—No Flowers  
Flower Guild 
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